
Minutes 
Springfield Township Supervisors Meeting  

June 9, 2025 
 

CALL TO ORDER Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  In attendance were supervisors Jeff Eaton, 
Luke Weldon and Eric Taylor; Solicitor Gery Nietupski and Meredith Borstorff, secretary.   

MINUTES  Jeff Eaton moved to approve minutes of the May 12, 2025, meeting.  Seconded by Luke 
Weldon; passed by unanimous roll-call vote.   

TREASURER’S REPORT  As of 6/9/25 Total Assets:  General Fund -- $748,428.16;  
Liquid Fuels -- $237,598.35.  Jeff Eaton moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report (subject to audit); 
seconded by Luke Weldon; passed by unanimous roll-call vote.   

BILLS  Payment of the bills on the bill list were unanimously approved by a roll-call vote upon a motion 
by Luke Weldon and seconded by Eric Taylor.  Bills as follows: GF $179,961.04; LF $2,758.09.   P-card 
$73.00; and $1,639.33 paid during the month.  The Unifirst bill will be reduced by $77.40 because pants 
were returned on May 8, 2025. 

CORRESPONDENCE  None. 

PUBLIC COMMENT    None. 

ADMINISTRATIVE ACTION: 

Resolution R2025-006 – To accept the EACOG bids for Road & Street Material and General Material Bids 
for 2025.  Jeff Eaton moved to adopt the resolution. Luke Weldon seconded; passed by unanimous, roll-
call vote.  Hot Mix with RAP (Lindy Paving) is $78.50.  Price of culverts/pipes varies on length/size. 

  
  



STAFF/COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Roadmaster –    First round of roadside mowing is done.  Starting to shake gravel in the old pit.  Old 
Albion surface treatment will take place 6/10, 7am-4pm.  Patch paving starts tomorrow for the next 1-2 
weeks.  The Mack Chassis is done, waiting for the bed to be put on. 

Zoning Officer – Issued five permits for various structures.  Permit fees received for the month:  $300.00. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Nuisance Ordinance:  Bob Bright/Planning Commission was present and stated that the PC has taken the 
draft as far as they can.  Meredith will send a marked up copy to Gery so he can inform the BOS why 
certain items are still in the draft.  Jeff had provided his comments (but needs to review the items that 
GTN still includes).  Luke and Eric have not yet submitted their comments. 
Solar Ordinance:  Jeff thought the PC did a good job of comparing the drafts provided for review.  He will 
provide his notes for the PC.   
 
NEW BUSINESS  None. 

PUBLIC COMMENT  None. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION -- The BOS entered executive session at 7:10 p.m. to discuss ongoing legal matters. 

ADJOURN  After re-convening at 7:30 p.m. and with no further business, the meeting was unanimously 
adjourned.    

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Meredith L. Borstorff, Township Secretary 


